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Background: European guidelines recommend the use of pulse oximetry (PO) during newborn
resuscitation, especially when there is a need for positive pressure ventilation or supplemental oxygen.
The objective was to evaluate (i) to what extent PO was used, (ii) the time and resources spent on the
application of PO, and (iii) the proportion of time with a useful PO signal during newborn resuscitation.
Methods: A prospective observational study was conducted at Stavanger University Hospital, Norway,
between 6 June 2019 and 16 November 2021. Newborn resuscitations were video recorded, and the use
of PO during the first ten minutes of resuscitation was recorded and analysed. Results: Of 7466 enrolled
newborns, 289 (3.9%) received ventilation at birth. The resuscitation was captured on video in 230
cases, and these newborns were included in the analysis. PO was applied in 222 of 230 (97%) newborns,
median (quartiles) 60 (24, 58) seconds after placement on the resuscitation table. The proportion of
time used on application and adjustments of PO during ongoing ventilation and during the first ten
minutes on the resuscitation table was 30% and 17%, respectively. Median two healthcare providers
were involved in the PO application. Video of the PO monitor signal was available in 118 (53%) of the
222 newborns. The proportion of time with a useful PO signal during ventilation and during the first ten
minutes on the resuscitation table was 5% and 35%, respectively. Conclusion: In total, 97% of
resuscitated newborns had PO applied, in line with resuscitation guidelines. However, the application of
PO was time-consuming, and a PO signal was only obtained 5% of the time during positive pressure
ventilation.



